9, McKinley Road, Kenilworth. 7708. 16th October, 2002.

Dear Dr. Robinson,

I have just finished reading "Wynberg

A Special Place", which I thoroughly enjoyed. Having
lived in the Wynberg/Kenilworth area all my life, I naturally
knew or knew of most of the personalities and locations
mentioned which added considerably to my interest in the book.

There are however one or two mis-quotes (they won't change the course of history) but I feel should be put on record.

Page 64. Ref. Wynberg Girls' Public School.

Quote: "By 1936 there were separate Junior and Senior Schools".

As I began my education in the Kindergarten Of the Junior School in 1922, there must have been separate buildings long before 1936.

Page 86. Ref. Maynardville Open-Air Theatre.

Quote: "Rene Ahrenson and Cecilia Sonnenberg, as they strolled towards the archery lawn they recognised this was a place for an open-air theatre. Very dramatic but absolute hogwash!

> Margaret Molteno the then Chairperson of the Athone Nursery School Committee, invited the ladies from the Spotlight Theatre Co., to come and view Maynardville with the idea of them keeping "OUR" opem-air Theatre alive. The enclosed letter and news cutting is selfexplanatory.

Thank you for a most enjoyable nostalgic journey.

Yours faithfully,

(Mrs). L.C. Thompson.